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Friday 4th October 2024 

Dear Parents, 

 

Euxton Superstars!  

Congratulations to our Euxton Superstars this week: 

Reception: Harrison 

Year 1: Harry W 

Year 2: Alice 

Year 3: Max 

Year 4: Emily M 

Year 5: Emily K 

Year 6: Stanley 

Well done to everyone! 

 

Good luck Rev. Amy! 

 

 
 

It was Rev. Amy’s last worship with us this week before she starts her new role as a hospital 

chaplain in Kendal. We wish her all the very best in her new job! 

 

 

School Photos 

Adam was in school on Thursday taking photos of all the children on their own and with their 

siblings/pre-school siblings.  Your child has brought home an order form so we hope you get 

chance to have a look at the photos over the weekend and place an order.  The deadline for 

free delivery of orders to school, is Sunday 20th October.  
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Y6 Trip to Manchester Jewish Museum and Imperial War Museum 

As part of our learning about World War 2, Year 6 had a double-museum trip on Monday.  We 

spent the morning at Manchester Jewish Museum, learning about the Jewish community in 

Manchester, visiting their synagogue and making challah bread.  Next, we visited the Imperial 

War Museum to observe their vast collection; we focused particularly upon the World War 2 

section.  The behaviour of the children was outstanding throughout the entire day; they impressed 

staff at both museums with their knowledge and enthusiasm.  This trip has greatly enriched our 

learning.  

 

 

Football Tournament 

Well done to all of the Year 5 and 6 boys who have been taking part in the Chorley SSP football 

tournament over the last 3 weeks. They showed perseverance to keep playing against some 

tough opposition and played some excellent football over their 6 matches. We are so proud of all 

of you. 

 

Mrs Ormes and Miss Dent leaving 

We are sad to say goodbye to Mrs Ormes and Miss Dent, who will leave us at the end of half term. 

Amy has been a fantastic support to parents, children and member of the office team. Rebecca 

has given fantastic support to many classes and children throughout school. We thank them both 

for all their hard work and wish them the very best in their next ventures. 

 

Wellbeing week 

Next week we are marking World Mental Health Day by having a whole week dedicated to 

understanding the importance of Wellbeing.  Homework next week will also reflect this by having 

some wellbeing activities to try at home. 

 

Please note that sporty day next week will swap to Wednesday 9th October – children are to come 

in PE clothes on this day as opposed to Tuesday. 

 

On Thursday 10th October we invite everyone to come to 

school that little bit brighter by wearing something yellow or 

bright. We are suggesting a donation of £1, as this is a non-

uniform day, to the charity YoungMinds who raise money to 

show young people that they’re not alone with their mental 

health. As the YoundMinds charity says “Because we stand 

brighter, together”.  Thank you for your support with this. 

 

 

On Friday the children are having a special assembly to share all of their learning from the week 

and present ideas so that we can vote for a whole school courageous advocacy focus.  

 

Celebration assembly for certificates, birthdays and achievements will resume Friday 18th October.  

 

Online Safety 

Please see attached guidance on in-game chat for parents. 

 

 

 

Asda Rewards – Cashpot for Schools 

You may have seen Joe Wicks promoting the Asda Rewards Cashpot for Schools incentive recently 

on television.  Please encourage friends and family who shop at Asda to choose Euxton CE Primary 

School as their choice to receive these rewards.  Please use the link for more details thank you   

https://www.asda.com/cashpotforschools 
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Admissions – Primary and Secondary Places 

You can now apply via www.lancashire.gov.uk/schools for school places for next September. 

Supplementary Faith forms are available in the school office for our school.  If you are applying to 

any faith school a separate form should be provided by them and completed. The closing dates 

are as follows:                           

Secondary (Y7 in Sept 2025) – Thursday 31st October 2024 

Primary (Reception in Sept 2025) – Wednesday 15 January 2025 

 

High School Open Evening at Holy Cross – Thursday 10th October 4.30-7pm. 

 

Our Open Day for prospective parents is on Wednesday 16th October from 9.30-11.30am with two 

sessions for Headteacher talks at 9.30am and 10.30am. 

 

Please inform the school office if any prospective parents would like to attend. Our Year 6 children 

are already excited about showing people around and I know they will do us proud! 

 

 

Reading volunteers 

We are looking for more reading volunteers to support school. We already 

have some wonderful members of our school family who come into school 

weekly. The children benefit enormously from volunteers as positive role 

models in the classroom and the extra reading sessions really help improve 

reading confidence and enjoyment. 

If you have some free time in the week to share with the children and would 

like to help spread the joy of reading in school, then please contact Mrs 

                                       Obertelli or the school office. Any help is much appreciated by all. Thank you        

                                       For all your support. 

 

NHS Dentist accepting children 

Another dentist accepting children at the moment is The Oaks Dental Practice, Preston Road, 

Chorley. For more information or to register your child please call 01257 230230. 

 

PTFA Meetings 

Thank you to all parents who joined the online meeting this week. The team have some lovely events 

planned for Autumn term.  

 

The next meeting is the PTFA AGM meeting on Monday 4th 

November at 6.30pm. 

 

This will take place in school and refreshments will be 

provided – cheese, wine, hot/cold drinks.  We need as 

many parents as possible please to attend this meeting so 

that we have enough votes to elect committee members.  

 

We are still looking for people to offer to take on the role of 

chair or be a co-chair and vice-chair of the committee. 

We would love you ALL to join us and this is also a great 

opportunity to welcome new members to our already 

amazing team! 

 

To join in please message euxtoncofeptfa@gmail.com, 

contact the school office or feel free to turn up in the day.  
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PTFA Autumn Disco 

Thursday, 17th October: 

• Reception, Y1 and Y2: 5.45pm-6.30pm (a parent needs to 

accompany their Reception child)   

• Y3, Y4, Y5 and Y6: 6.45pm-7.45pm 

 

Tickets are on sale from the school office. Please send £3.50 in a 

named envelope and tickets will be sent home with your child. 

Tickets are £3.50/child in advance or £4.00 on the night.  

 

Ticket price includes a drink. Tuck shop available on the night. If you can offer some time to help 

out please contact Helena (euxtoncofeptfa@gmail.com) or the school office and we can add your 

name to the list of helpers. We hope to see you there! 

Communication via School Spider App 

Thank you for your patience as we adapt to a new method of school communication. As with any 

new system there are always teething problems. We are all learning together and we appreciate 

your support towards staff as they help solve any issues.  

 

If you haven’t already done so, Parents’ Evening slots are available to book via the App until 12pm 

on Tuesday 14th October. 

 

 

Healthy Snacks 

 

As a school we like to promote a healthy balanced diet. Please support us by 

only sending children into school with healthy (nut-free) snacks. We are still 

seeing lots of children bringing crisps and chocolate based snacks into school. 

If children have toast in the morning, they will only need one snack for 

afternoon play if needed. Fruit is provided for free for infant children.  

 

Festive dates ahead 

Saturday 30th November – PTFA Christmas Fair at school 11am-1pm 

Thursday 5th December - Infant Nativity. Performances will be at 2pm and 6pm.  

Tuesday 10th December – Whole school trip to see Cinderella at King George’s Hall, Blackburn. 

Monday 16th December – Y5 and Y6 Christingle in the afternoon.  

Tuesday 17th December – Christmas Parties   

Wednesday 18th December -Grandparents’ Coffee Morning 9.30-10.30am (a list will be in the office 

after half term – we will let you know when it is open). 

Thursday 19th December – Carols in the hall from 2.45pm 

Friday 20th December – End of term. Please note there is no after school club on this day and we 

will now finish the school day at 1.30pm. 

 

Have a great weekend. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

Mrs Mairi Ash 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In our Christian family, we all SHINE in the light of Jesus. 
Wisdom  Compassion  Humility  Friendship  Peace  Trust  Forgiveness  Hope 
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